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Covenant to Walk in the  

Syttende Mai Youth Parade!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Saturday, May 19 th , Covenant will have a walking 

float in the youth parade. Our float will have a Star Wars  
theme, with the Jedi Knights of Covenant fighting the 

dark forces of evil.  We would love to have a lot of kids 
walking with us; costumes (and light sabers, of course) 

will be provided. Kids are eligible up to the age of 18 to 
be part of this, and it would be lots of fun to have the 

youngest and the older kids walking together. If you 
want to have your youth be part of this celebration, 

please contact Pastor Sara or Mark Doll.  
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MESSAGE FROM PASTOR SARA  

May Greetings.  

 

When we think of the month of May we may think of festivities, such as Syttende  Mai, Motherôs Day 

and Memorial Day. All of these are pleasant weekends of gathering family and friends together for 

visits and celebrations. There is one other event in the life of the church that is occurring in May that 

also brings people together, and that is Pentecost. ñWhen the day of Pentecost had come, they were 

all together in one place.ò Pentecost originally was a celebration of Shavuot, the ñFeast of Weeks,ò is 

celebrated seven weeks after  Passover. The Greek word for ñfifty,ò Shavuot, is also referred to 

as Pentecost . Although its origins are to be found in an ancient grain harvest festival, Shavuot has 

long been identified with the giving of the  Torah to Moses  on  Mount Sinai.  

 

People were gathered, and during this day, the Holy Spirit came upon the people.  From that moment 

on, formations of the church were taking root and form for what would spread the Gospel message to 

all the world. In the church, in our era, in our own time, in our own way we will celebrate.  

 

We will wear red, we will sing of the Holy Spirit vibes, and barely used crimson paraments will drape 

the worn wooden fixtures. Though it is easy to forget the movement of the Holy Spirit and all that she 

does, for we will be preoccupied with parades, and races and our ancestral traditions of Uff Da.  

 

We will gather at this place on North Van Buren, off the beaten path of the Pentecost day, and recall 

again, how it all began.   

 

In the spirit of Easter tides of ñblack nylonsò I found this Pentecost poem from Maren Tirabassi. 

How Pentecost Comes  

  

Hereôs the simple side of things. 

There is a woman who forgets ï 

the deaconsô meeting, 

her keys,  

picking up the church poinsettia order.  

 

Last Sunday she forgot she was not  

doing coffee hour ð 

some mistakes are delicious.  

 

Someone called to remind her  

this week  

and she comes with carrot cake,  

gluten - free brownies  

(she never forgets Jane)  

grapes, cheese and crackers,  

and a big smile,  

 

until she takes a good look around  

then down at her blue slacks, brown jersey  

 

But then everyone begins  

to give her their  red,  

thatôs the way it is in church ï 

first the  red  necklace,  

then the red earrings, a  carnation,  

a red  sweater, a  scarf.  

Someone takes her to the pew,  

with the most kids and  balloons . 

She remembers  

to say something eloquent, not in Cyrene.  

 

ñThis morning I saw a cardinal.ò 

Pentecost blessings to you May 20 th ,  

Pastor Sara  

https://www.myjewishlearning.com/holidays/Jewish_Holidays/Passover.shtml
https://giftsinopenhands.wordpress.com/2014/06/07/3006/
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MESSAGE FROM MARK DOLL, MINISTER OF FAITH DEVELOPMENT 

In early April, I celebrated my birthday (which was actually in March) by giving 

myself (with Chrisô blessing, of course) a new band saw. It looks just like this 

one: I had had a band saw in the past, but I sold it a couple of years ago, 

because no matter how much I adjusted it (and I confess that I may not have 

known exactly what I was doing) I could not get it to cut a straight line. It 

frustrated me more than it helped me in my hobby of wood -working, to the 

extent that I simply got rid of it. And even when I sold it (for not that much less 

than I paid for it), I fully admitted that I couldnôt get it to work correctly, but the 

buyer either thought he could get it to work better, or he simply didnôt care.  

 

But if a saw doesnôt cut straight or accurately, itôs not merely frustrating; itôs useless. My first efforts 

at making Faith Chests were all on equipment that was substandard, although my skills were likely 

substandard as well at the time. I think thatôs true about any skills we have; we need the right tools 

too. Oh, I donôt need a $10,000 band saw (yes, they make them that expensive and more), but I do 

need something that makes good cuts, that makes my projects better rather than worse.  

 

This is true in faith formation as well. We need the right tools in order to pass on faith to our children 

and others. But fortunately, they donôt cost even as much as my band saw. What do you think you 

need to have your children ñcatchò your faith (because youôll never be able to teach it to them; they 

need to catch it).  

 

Hereôs a list. It may not be complete, but it will get you started: 

 

¶ A Bible. We need to spend time exploring and soaking in Godôs Word. You can get an NRSV 

paperback bible from Amazon for under $6.00.  

¶ A Copy of the Small Catechism by Martin Luther: I find that using this in Confirmation and as early 

as Sunday school is one of the best ways to understand what we believe as Lutherans, and what 

the 10 Commandments, the Apostlesô Creed, the Lordôs Prayer, Baptism, Holy Communion and 

Confession are all about. Donôt have one? Ask me, and Iôll give you one. Cost to you? $0 

¶ A healthy prayer life. Your faith life will never grow without prayer. It just doesnôt. And your kids 

will likely never develop the habit of a healthy prayer life unless they get that from you. Again, no 

cost.  

¶ Regular attendance in worship. Iôm not going to define ñregularò for you, because it gets into a 

kind of judgment Iôm not comfortable with. But for families who regularly attend, the reason that 

they arenôt here on a weekend is because they canôt be ï there is something standing in their way 

ï not because they choose not to be. Cost? An hour out of your week (but on Sundays, you get 

food in return!)  

 

There are many things I could add to this tool list, but really, youôll likely want to add those on your 

own once you pick up the four I listed, because if youôre willing to make the effort, I guarantee you 

youôre going to get hooked on this faith formation thing! It is life-changing!   

 

May 16 th  will be the last week of the Wednesday Evening worship service. The service began in 

September as a trial basis with the understanding that a final decision would be made at a later date. 

With consultation of Pastor Sara, Mark Doll, Worship and Music Team and with Council approval, the 

decision has been made to discontinue the service due to low attendance.  Leadership and staff  are 

now looking to pursue other areas of ministry that promote energy and vitality in the life of the 

congregation.  

WEDNESDAY EVENING WORSHIP ENDING  
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MESSAGE FROM COUNCIL PRESIDENT, CINDY SEELY  

So, I promised to write about the May flowers, but as I sit down to write this for The Promise , it is 

snowing outside ï again! Every year, no matter what the weather brings, the flowers will bloom soon.  
 

However, the flowers I am referring to are the talents that are within all of us. By now, we will have 

had at least one stewardship presentation from our committees.  This is exciting and a time to learn 

about what they each do, how often they meet, who are the current members, their needs and how 

you can join the one ï or more ï that interests you. Please consider serving and sharing your talents 

with the church.  
 

On another note, task forces continue to be created and others have completed their mission. In 

2018, we will be reviewing and updating our constitution and by - laws. This will get us current with the 

recent ELCA updates. Another has been formed to analyze and go over our budget with a fine - tooth 

comb. Research has been started to find and install updated software for the office. These are just a 

few of the most recent ones started. If you have an idea for a task force, please bring it up to myself, 

Pastor Sara or a council member.  
 

On a final note, our Safe Sanctuary task force has proposed adding windows to many doors within the 

offices and youth areas. These windows will protect our youth against any abuse and/or neglect, but 

equally important, protect our staff and volunteers from any situations where abuse or neglect or 

harm is claimed by others. You should see this improvement to the church very soon.  
 

So, as you can see, the flowers are blooming within Covenant Lutheran Church!  
 

Godôs blessings, 
 

Cindy Seely  

SUMMER SPECIAL MUSIC NEEDED!  

Musicians Wanted  
We are organizing  special music for our Sunday worship services throughout the summer months.  All 

ages welcome! If you have a musical gift that you would like to share, please let us know!  If you are 

interested,  contact:  
  

Michelle Osterhaus at  877 -0521 / tmosterhaus@sbcglobal.net  OR  
 

Meghann Proper at 332 -4491  / meghann_foug@yahoo.com  OR 
  

Mark Doll at 873 -7494 / markdoll@chorus.net    

mailto:tmosterhaus@sbcglobal.net
mailto:meghann_foug@yahoo.com
mailto:markdoll@chorus.net
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PROPERTY/LONG - RANGE PLANNING NEWS  

I love spring in Wisconsin. The allergens kick it up a notch, there 

is the wonderful smell of worms on the driveway in the air and 

everything has a good coat of winter salt dust, dirt and mud. But, 

with it comes the smell of new grass greening up the yard, buds 

on the trees that are bursting to become leaves, flowers that are 

waking up and birds that are making a glorious noise in the 

morning.  

 

And so it is with us. Waking up from our winter hibernation, 

coming out and stretching and getting ready for the new season 

ahead. The Landscaping Team and their energetic work force 

have cleaned out the flower beds, cleaned up the sticks and 

pruned the trees and shrubs to get them under control. Mark Doll has been busy with IT work to get 

the whole church connected with wireless access points to aid in daily activities, and to make it easier 

to do presentations and online lessons for those looking to expand their minds a little. Buildings and 

Grounds has met to make recommendations to the Long -Range Facilities Planning Team on projects 

for the year, and to update the team on what is still hanging out there to complete. Pastor Sara and 

the Task Forces have been hard at work as well, reviewing what we do, who does it, and how we do it, 

looking for efficiencies and redundancies that can allow us to do more and utilize our staff and 

volunteers most effectively.   

 

Buildings and Grounds/Long -Range Facilities Planning have made a commitment to keep the 

congregation updated on what is going on, and there will be activity this spring and summer at 

Covenant. There is a little concrete repair to do near the front entrance, and the entrance off the lower 

east driveway that was not done last year due to the weather turning before it could be completed. 

Work will be done to repair/update the lights under the front canopy and the lower fellowship hall 

canopy to make them LED and more efficient. There is a water feature being installed in the 

Columbarium lobby to enhance that space and add the water element to that ministry, as well as a 

new electronic piano in the chapel area that will handle the temperature fluctuation in that space 

better. We are looking at adding automatic operators to the front doors as well to facilitate access to 

the narthex, office, and sanctuary. Larger projects this summer may include repair/replacement of the 

asphalt parking lot due to its age and current condition. Approval and funding options are currently 

being reviewed. We are also looking at updates to the sanctuary that would not be affected by any 

future work with the Phase 3 addition and remodeling. We are in need of some painting and carpet 

replacement, and it would be a good time to take care of a few other things as well such as ADA 

access to the altar, and possible improved seating arrangements. We will be contacting the teams that 

utilize that space looking for ideas and improvements.  

 

As always, it will be a busy summer inside and outside Covenant, so stay tuned. We will try to keep 

you updated here and post photos/developments on the updated website and the narthex monitor. It 

is a great time to be part of Covenant, and we are working to make our facility more effective at 

serving our congregation and our community partners both in Stoughton and in the world.  

 

Peace.  

 

Long -Range Facilities Planning Team -  Dennis Hilgendorf, Chris Doll, AnnMarie Oakland, Deb Oakland, 

Mike Hirsch, Greg Vodak, Mike Gilbert, Cindy Seely, Pastor Sara Rabe, Steve Hansen, Mark Schubring  

Building & Grounds Team -  Dennis Hilgendorf, AnnMarie Oakland, Mike Hirsch, Steve Hansen  
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EDUCATION NEWS  

Affirmation of Baptism  
  

Our Affirmation of Baptism (Confirmation) service will be held on April 29 th  during the 9:30 service. 

(We know that this is the May Promise , but you may well be seeing this before the 29 th ). Please 

come and be part of this very special service, and very important time in the lives of our youth. This 

service is a wonderful celebration of our 2018 Confirmation class taking responsibility for their faith 

formation. Because of importance of this celebration, the worship service generally is a little bit 

longer than usual. Come and celebrate with them!  
  

Those affirming their baptism this year are:  

Aiyanna Miller  

Shae Pigarelli  

Parker Schmid  

Reece Sproul  

Harley Stout  

Ellie Trieloff  

Logan Wevley   

Sunday School Celebration  
 

On May 12 th , we end our Sunday school year with a celebration of our teachers and our Sunday school 

families! During the Sunday school time, we will be honoring our teachers with appreciation gifts, and 

Sunday school parents will be providing food for fellowship, giving us all a chance to thank those who 

have given so generously of their time to be with, teach and guide Covenantôs youngest.  

Vacation Bible School is just around the corner! Well, thankfully thatôs not quite true, as it will be near 

the end of summer, and given that it feels as though spring just arrived, letôs not get ahead of 

ourselves. VBS will be held on Monday, August 6 through Thursday, August 9, from 2:00 ï 5:00 pm 

each day. Weôll play games, do arts and crafts projects, sing songs, have snacks and much more! This 

yearôs theme is ñA Week of Creation,ò focusing on the wonders of Godôs creation. More information will 

be available during the month of May and in the June/July Promise.  Hope to see your children there!   
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YOUTH NEWS  

Family Movie Night ï May 4 th  
 

ñIt was so fluffy éò 
 

Want to know the context of the above quote? Well, then youôll need to join us at 7:00 pm on May 4th , 

for Family Movie Night, this month showing:  

Yes, itôs Despicable Me 3 , starring the voices of Steve Carrell, Kristen Wiig, Trey Parker and many 

others, including Julie Andrews (so you know the movie has class). Hereôs a bit of a summary from 

imdb.com: After he is fired from the Anti -Villain League for failing to take down the latest bad guy to 

threaten humanity, Gru finds himself in the midst of a major identity crisis. But when a mysterious 

stranger shows up to inform Gru that he has a long - lost twin brother -a brother who desperately 

wishes to follow in his twin's despicable footsteps -one former super - villain will rediscover just how 

good it feels to be bad.  

 

The movie starts right at 7 pm, and we should be done by about 8:45 this month. Lemonade and 

popcorn are provided, and Family Movie Night é is always FREE! Bring your friends! Come and see!  

Kit Assembly Completed! 

  

 

On Saturday, April 14, 16 people gathered to assemble 75 Hospice and 75 Newborn Kits to be sent to 

Global Health Ministries in Minneapolis. Thanks to the generous support of the Covenant congregation, 

we were able to meet our goal and support one of our long -standing partners in ministry. Thank you 

to all for your generous donations!  
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HEALTH TOPICS ðStoughton Drug Drop - Off  

Stoughton Drug Drop - Off  
¶ Available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week  

¶ Location:  

ß 321 South 4 th  Street  

ß Right outside the entrance to Stoughton Police Department (across the 

street from the Stoughton Public Library)  

¶ Park  in the stalls to the left of the police department building entrance.  

¶ The handle  to open the box is just above the words ñdrug drop-offò; itôs like 

a mailbox.  

¶ Anonymous drop -off  

¶ What  to drop?  

ß Prescriptions (pills, liquids, creams, powders, patches)  

ß Over - the -counter medications (ditto)  

ß Vitamins  

ß Medication samples  

ß Nebulizer solution  

ß Inhalers  

ß Medications for pets  

¶ How  to dispose?  

ß Empty contents of pill bottles into a plastic baggie. Drop -off baggie only.  

ß Leave liquids, gels, and creams in original container and then place in a plastic baggie.  

§ Cross your personal information off label with black marker, if youôd like. 

 

NOT accepted : IV bags, thermometers, illegal drugs, sharps, epi -pens or anything with a needle or 

lancet  

 

In faith and health,  

 

Denise Pigarelli  

(Saturday worship flutist, healthcare provider, educator)  

At baptism, the congregation of Covenant promised to support and pray for the new 

baptized child of God. We list the baptismal anniversaries as a means of celebration and 

as a reminder of those promises.  
 

May Baptismal Anniversary  
 

Elijah Pollard  5-28 -17  

Menôs Breakfast 
The Men's Breakfast group will meet at 8:00 am on Saturday, May 12, 8:00 -9:30, in Fellowship Hall.  

 

Womenôs Breakfast 
The Womenôs Breakfast group will not meet in May. 

MENôS & WOMENôS BREAKFAST NEWS 

BAPTISMAL ONE - YEAR ANNIVERSARIES  
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SOCIAL JUSTICE NEWS  

Lutheran Office For Public Policy in Wisconsin (LOPPW)  
 

LOPPW is a state public policy office that is a ministry of the ELCA in partnership with ELCA World 

Hunger and the six synods with congregations in Wisconsin. It advocates for policies that diminish 

hunger and poverty.  
 

Reverend Cindy Crane, Director of LOPPW, is a registered lobbyist in Wisconsin and directly registers 

on bills, testifies at hearings and builds relationships with legislators. LOPPW lobbies for and 

encourages our ELCA members to join in discourse about legislation that reflects our values and call to 

love our neighbor.    
 

LOPPW recognizes the diversity of personal opinions held by Lutherans in Wisconsin. Sound research, 

a sound Lutheran theological foundation and careful study are used in the development of advocacy 

positions, so they may be accurately and sensitively interpreted to the Lutheran constituency and 

society at large.  
 

Check out the LOPPW web site (www.loppw.org). It has information on current public policy priorities, 

how to become involved and resource materials on anti -human trafficking, anti - racism, care of 

creation, among others.  

BOOK CLUB NEWS  

Covenantôs Book Club will meet Thursday, May 10th, at 1:30 at Jan Walkerôs home. Jan's address is 

838 Center Road ðat the corner of Highway A and Center Road, near Flower Factory. The book chosen 

for discussion is The Glass Castle  by Jeanette Walls.  

 

Here is a short description of the book ð 

(From amazon.com)  ñThe Glass Castle  is a remarkable memoir of resilience and redemption, and a 

revealing look into a family at once deeply dysfunctional and uniquely vibrant.  When sober, 

Jeannette's brilliant and charismatic father captured his children's imagination, teaching them physics, 

geology, and how to embrace life fearlessly.  But when he drank, he was dishonest and destructive. 

Her mother was a free spirit who abhorred the idea of domesticity and didn't want the responsibility of 

raising a family. The Walls children learned to take care of themselves.  They fed, clothed, and 

protected one another, and eventually found their way to New York.  Their parents followed them, 

choosing to be homeless even as their children prospered.ò FYIðA movie was released in 2017 based 

on the book.  

 

After the May meeting, Covenantôs Book Club will take a hiatus over the summer and resume in 

September.  
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MAY 2018 WORSHIP ASSISTANTS  

SATURDAY SCHEDULE  
    Ushers/Communion Assistants  Lector  
May 5   5:30   Alana Ringen & Beth Hilgendorf   Beth Hilgendorf  
 

May 12   5:30   Becca Sundby & Dan Oakland   Deb Oakland  
 

May 19  5:30   Toso Family     Gus Toso  
 

May 26   5:30   Aiyanna Miller & Christy Unzicker  Chris Doll  
 

June 2   5:30   Don & Brenda Warren    Brenda Warren  

SUNDAY SCHEDULE  
  Communion Assistants     Lector   Greeters    Ushers  
May 6       9:30  David & Ann Nelson      Ann Nelson   Bill & June Schlough   Soehner  
   

May 13      9:30  Norm & Jean Sime      Jean Sime   Shirley Kiesling    Nissler  
         

May 20      9:30 Bruce & Julie Helland      Karla Wevley   Kendall & Marsha McBroom  Heil  
 

May 27     9:30  Bill Cook & Karen Hanson     Aubrey S.   Jenny Christensen   Sime  
 

June 3      9:30  Bill Eversoll & Greg Vodak     Gary Tarpinian  Larry E. Olson    Olson  

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE  
                         

May 6   9:30 am  Malia Rippe & Kortney Toso  

 

May 13   9:30 am  Morgan Twedt & Kristina Weber  
 

May 20   9:30 pm  Tanner & Eve Wevley  
 

May 27   9:30 am  Nick & Delaney Gauthier  
 

June 3   9:30 am  Noah Sundby & Tyler Strandlie  
  

 

                        

Altar Guild:  Pat Johnson  

Communion Prep: Julie Rice and Kelly Schieldt  

ASSISTANT MINISTERS  

May 5  Becca Sundby  

May 6  Bill Eversoll  

May 12  Deb Oakland  

May 13  Donna Tarpinian  

May 19  Gus Toso  

May 20  Greg Vodak  

May 26  Chris Doll  

May 27  Aubrey Schleppenbach  

June 2  Mark Doll  

June 3  Judy Heil  

If you are unable to fill 
your scheduled time, 

please switch with a 
friend. Please call the 

church office (873 -
7494) so names can be 
changed in the bulletin. 
Thank you!  

HOSPITALITY  

May 6   7 th  Grade Confirmation  

May 13  Sunday School  

May 20  Womenôs Breakfast Group 

May 27  Open  

June 3   Care Team  
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The next issue of ñThe Promise.ò will be published in June/July. The deadline for submitting items for 

the June/July newsletter is May 15 th . Please submit to newsletter editor, Chris Doll at  

covluth@chorus.net. Thank you!   

Pastor Sara Rabe  

 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

Wednesday:  6:30 pm Worship with Holy Communion (through May 16, 2018)  
Saturday:  5:30 pm Worship with Holy Communion  

Sunday:  9:30 am Worship with Holy Communion  
                 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday -Friday: 8:00 am to Noon  

Monday -Thursday: 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm  


